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COMMITTEE ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD
2014 Day of General Discussion
Digital Media and Children’s Rights
12 September 2014 

Guidelines for participants on registration and submissions

On 12 September 2014, the UN Committee on the Rights of the Child will hold a day of general discussion in Geneva on “Digital Media and Children’s Rights”. The discussion day is a public meeting at which representatives of governments, United Nations bodies and specialized agencies, civil society and other relevant organizations as well as individual experts and children are welcome.
Registration
For organizational purposes, all participants are asked to fill out a registration form, which can be downloaded from the OHCHR website: (http://www.ohchr.org/EN/HRBodies/CRC/Pages/Discussion2014.aspx). 
The deadline for registration with the Secretariat by e-mail (crc-dgd@ohchr.org) or fax (+41 22 917-9008) is 29 August 2014. 

Due to limited space (max. 250 participants), please note that organizations are strongly encouraged to limit participation in this event to a maximum of three representatives. Please do not make any travel arrangements until you have received this final confirmation from the Secretariat of the Committee. 

As this is a public meeting of the Committee on the Rights of the Child, there is neither a registration fee, nor does the Committee send out individual invitations. The United Nations is not able to provide assistance with visa, travel or accommodation arrangements. Participants are responsible for all expenses and arrangements related to their participation in the discussion day.

Logistics
The discussion day will take place on Friday 12 September 2014 from 10:00 am 1:00 pm and from 3:00 am to 6:00 pm at the Palais des Nations, Rooms XVII (where the plenary meeting is held) and XII, in Geneva. Participants, whose registration has been confirmed, are requested to bring their passport with them to the DGD in order to obtain a security badge to enter the Palais des Nations. 
To ensure that they are able to clear security on time for the start of the DGD, participants are advised to arrive at the security section at the Pregny Gate of the Palais des Nations (see map on the website) at least one hour before the DGD begins.
For any additional information, please contact the Secretariat, Committee on the Rights of the Child, Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights, UNOG-OHCHR: E-mail: crc-dgd@ohchr.org  or Fax: (+41 22) 917-9008
Participation and oral statements

Discussions on this day will focus on the effects of children’s engagement with social media as well as information and communications technologies (ICT), in order to understand the impact on and role of children’s rights in this area, and develop rights-based strategies to maximize the online opportunities for children while protecting them from risks and possible harm. 

In order to facilitate the exchange of views, participants will be divided into two working groups to conduct discussions in the following two categories:

Working Group 1 – Children’s equal and safe access to digital media and ICT
Working Group 2 – Children’s empowerment and engagement through digital media and ICT
The Committee asks participants to avoid presenting formal statements during the discussion day. Hard copies of written statements to the Committee may be distributed by participants during the discussion day.

Submission of written contributions (Optional)
In addition to the general areas of discussion listed above, the Committee encourages the submission of written contributions on, for example:

Working Group 1 – Children’s equal and safe access to digital media and ICT
· As technology continues to develop and spread, how do we work towards ensuring equal and safe accessibility to the internet for all children, irrespective of their sex, socio-economic status, geographical location, language, cultural context or disability, in accordance with the principle of non-discrimination recognized in article 2 of the Convention?
· With reference to lower levels of access to technologies among girls especially in developing countries, what are the factors impeding such access, risks and vulnerabilities, as well as ways to reduce inequalities and gender gap in access to the internet and information and communications technology (ICT)? 
· How children are accessing information, what they use it for, digital literacy among children in different parts of the world, the use of ICT in education, knowledge exchange and support from educators?
Working Group 2 – Children’s empowerment and engagement through digital media and ICT
· How does the use of or prevalence of digital media interplay with children's enjoyment of their rights, both in identifying areas in which technology may lead to violations of children's rights, and how it can be used to allow children to better claim their rights?
· How to keep a balance in protecting children without restricting the benefits they can have through the internet and ICT;
· How children use internet for creative purposes and for innovation, their engagement in matters that affect them and civic life and the factors that promote and enable their participation?
· What are evidence-based and evaluated good practices to further develop safe, interactive, creative and educational content?
· How to develop appropriate strategies among all actors involved in the protection of children and in the ICT industry to empower children to make a better use of their online interaction, in terms of education, participation and civic engagement?
The Committee also encourages information on case studies that reflect the different challenges in implementing the rights if children in the context of international migration.
Written contributions can be submitted in English, French and Spanish, the three working languages of the Committee.

Authors of written contributions are encouraged to present a maximum of five recommendations (no more than 5 lines) for actions the Committee can take in relation to the themes under discussion. The recommendations, which should be attached to the submission as an annex, must be directly relevant to the themes of the discussion day as described above, and prioritized.

The deadline for the submission of written contributions is 10 August 2014. The Committee requests that written contributions be limited to a maximum of five pages (1,800 words). 
Previously published materials may also be submitted to the Committee, or distributed during the discussion day to other participants. Sufficient copies must be provided, as the Secretariat does not have resources for reproduction and distribution. Where such previously published material exceeds 7 pages in length, participants are required to ensure that this material is accompanied by an executive summary and table of contents.
Please note that only written contributions received in electronic form will be circulated. Written contributions will be circulated in their original language only and posted on the CRC DGD Website and the CRIN website (http://www.crin.org ). The Committee reserves the right to refuse the publication of content that it considers inappropriate or containing abusive language.
___________________________

